THE INTEGRAL 1907

29, 1904, we gave our first social function, the dance at Rosalie Hall—a social success and a money-maker as well. In the college bowling tournament we ended fourth on the list, but the sting of this was somewhat relieved by a baseball victory over '06. We had, with lady friends, visited the Art Institute of an evening with Dr. Gunsaulus, and whether due to our profound appreciation of Art or not, this was the last such Art Institute trip. The year closed with much promise for the soon-to-be sophomores.

As Sophomores

On September 19, 1904, some one hundred and sixty men registered as members of the class. At our first meeting we elected Hoffman, Sr., president. Preparations were at once made for a joyous welcome of the '08 men on "Freshman Tuesday." This came on the anniversary of our first rush, September 27, 1904. During the activities of the night before, the sophomores were in absolute control, and in the rush on that eventful Tuesday the tactics of the '07 forces quite disconcerted the freshmen, who, tho they struggled bravely enough, were worsted. On October 28, 1904, at Hand's Ball Park, '07 met and decisively defeated '08 in football, the score of 6 to 0 telling but part of the game. After the game was over, a second rush, more realistic than that on the preceding "Freshman Tuesday," occurred. This lasted until after dusk and backed up the victory of '07 in the game. On February 13, 1905, '07 won the championship of the college in the bowling tournament, Nind, Maher, Manning, Clarke, and Hess composing the victorious team. The individual handicap and the two man tournaments were also won by '07 men. On March 13, 1905, '07 beat '08 in basket ball, score 36 to 20, and two days later defeated '06 at same game, 41 to 24. Then came our sophomore dance at the Colonial Club on April 28th. This was our second class dance under Buchanan's management, and was equally as successful in all ways as the first. The programs were presented by The Fulcrum. In the inter-class track meet '07 took third place, but won in base ball, defeating '08 by a score of 10 to 6. The Fulcrum was edited and managed this year by a board chosen from the sophomore class. H. R. Badger was editor-inchief and A. A. Kelkenney, business manager. The publication this year showed many new and striking ideas and developed the better points of previous years. In the